
Kay Daulong and husband, 
Stanley of  Bronte; along with 
other family members and 
friends.  Honorary pallbearers 
include Ralph Dunklin, LeDrew 
Arrott, Lee Daulong, Jim 
Hughes, Lane Hughes, Ladd 
Hughes, Steve Webb and Gary 
Webb.

Graveside services, officiated 
by Dr. Kris Barnett, were held at 
Fairview Cemetery in Bronte at 
11 am on Wednesday, September 
13, 2017.  Services were under 
the direction of  Shaffer Funeral 
Home/Sherwood Way.

In lieu of  flowers, memorial 
contributions may be made to 
the Bronte Health and Rehab 
Center. 

Online condolences may be 
made at www.shafferpioneer.com
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Bronte ISD Homecoming will 
be held Friday, September 29.  
The Bronte Longhorns will face 
the Irion County Hornets at 7:30 
pm. Watch future issues of  The 
Observer/Enterprise for further 
information.

The Robert Lee Street Affair 
will host a BBQ Cook Off, Car 
Show, and Street Dance on 
Saturday, September 30, in 
downtown Robert Lee.

A new Honda ATV is being 
raffled off  by Vision with a 
Purpose for their Hunters BBQ 
this year.  The event is being held 
Saturday, November 4, at the 
Robert Lee Rec Hall.  Tickets for 
the raffle will be $50 each and 
entry to the BBQ is $12 each.  
Watch for further information.  
Don’t miss the chance to win this 
extraordinary prize.  Proceeds 
from the raffle and the BBQ will 
be used for Robert Lee’s 
community park improvements.

Clarence N. Webb, Jr. (Junny) 
of  Bronte, loving husband, 
father, and grandfather went to 
be with the Lord, Saturday, 
September 9, 2017, at the 
Bronte Health and Rehab 
Center at the age of  87.

Junny was born on December 
17, 1929, in San Angelo to 
Clarence and Lanora Webb. He 
graduated from Bronte High 
School in 1946 then attended 
San Angelo College. He served 
two years in the 8221st Army 
Unit during the Korean War. 
He married the love of  his life, 
Jane Powell, on December 22, 
1956. They lived in a number 
of  places while he surveyed for 
oil companies before settling 
back in Bronte in 1969. He 
remained there as a rancher 
and driller in the oil field until 
his retirement. He was a 
member of  the First Baptist 
Church of  Bronte.

He was preceded in death by 
his parents; two brothers, 
Delano (Bubby) Webb and 
Roderick (Dinker) Webb; and 
an infant son.

Junny is survived by his wife 
of  60 years, Jane; their three 
children, Lana Webb of  San 
Angelo, Shane Webb and wife 
Alisa of  Bronte and Kelly 
Barnett and husband Kris of  
Anderson, South Carolina; six 
grandchildren, Joel Webb and 
wife Rebecca of  Ballinger, 
Cheyenne Thomas and 
husband Garrett of  Snyder and 
Kenzie, Karsen, Noah, and 
Kassie Barnett of  Anderson, 
South Carolina; four great 
grandchildren, Addalyn and 
Luke Webb of  Ballinger and 
Gage and Grayde Thomas of  
Snyder; one brother, Joel 
(Sonny) Webb and wife Della of  
Roswell, New Mexio; sister-in-
law, Suzy McMaster and 
husband, Bill, of  Abilene, and 

Toni Lynn Rainwater, age 54, 
wife of  Randy C. Rainwater, left 
to go be with the Lord, 
September 5, 2017, at her home 
in Robert Lee.

Born November 29, 1962, in 
Ballinger, Texas, she was the 
daughter of  Tommy and Sherry 
Bryant.

Toni’s place of  business for 
over 23 years was her salon in 
her hometown.  It is there where 
she touched countless lives.

Toni also served on the City 
Council and Street Affair, where 
she focused on making positive 
changes and impact on her 
beloved little community.  She 
will forever be known for her 
love and kindness that she gave 
to anyone who crossed her path, 
her exuberant smile, and 
infectious laugh.

Toni did not wish to have a 
funeral and instead wished to be 

cremated and have a memorial 
cookout in remembrance and 
celebration of  her life.  The 
memorial cookout will be held 
Saturday, September 16, at the 
Robert Lee Park, beginning at 6 
pm.

Toni is survived by a loving 
family and countless friends.
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Parents or guardians of  
Blackwell High School seniors, 
along with senior students, are 
invited to attend a meeting 
on Tuesday, September 26, at 6 
pm in the school library to hear 
an overview of  the Free 
Application for Federal Student 
Aid (FAFSA) process presented 
by a representative from the 
financial aid office at Angelo 
State University. Other topics 
concerning seniors, such as the 
college admission process, ACT 
and SAT testing, the Texas 
Success Initiative (TSI), 
scholarship information, etc. will 
also be covered.

Informational handouts, 
including a senior monthly 
planner, will be given to parents. 
If  you are unable to attend, 
please call Lynsey Coalson at 


